

Next Meeting: Monday, January 11th, 6:00 dinner, 7:00 meeting, Rococo's, 122nd & N. May

January Program

Welcome John Bray Society of the Children of the American Revolution, (C.A.R.). The NSCAR was established in 1895, by the DAR four years after the DAR was organized, and eight years after the SAR was organized. Children of SAR and DAR members may join CAR between ages of birth and 22 years; after which time they are encouraged to apply for membership in SAR or DAR. The NSCAR has approximately 10,000 national members; some 165 of whom are members of the Oklahoma Society of CAR, and appx. 57 of the Oklahoma members are members of the John Bray Local Society. The John Bray Local Society is the equivalent of the OKC chapter of the Sons of the American Revolution. WELCOME!



OKC/SAR Color Guard members (from right to left) Terry Handley, Bob Thomas and Ron Schrouf greet Marines, CPL Evan Dickerson, CPL James Daniels and LCPL David Korn during the December dinner meeting and presented Toys for Tots to the Marines. Thanks to all fellow Compatriots for the many, many toys donated.

Chapter President's Message



Happy New Year & wishing every Compatriot & their families a blessed and safe New Year. Many thanks to all fellow Compatriots for the outpouring of toys for our Marines Toys for Tots program, and also for all the Basic Needs donated for our local & state Veterans.

Welcome new members
Stephen Alley, Teddy Aynes,
William Fink, Stephen
McGinley, Ronald Moore II, Jon
Roberts, Peter Samwell, Jr.,
James Wagner and Kenneth
Wainner, Jr. I invite each of
you to become actively
involved in your Oklahoma City
chapter of the Sons of the
American Revolution.

With thankfulness of our Past and Faith in our Future.

In Patriotism,

Patrick Cowan

Membership Roster, inquiries, contact Secretary George Thompson. (405) 722-1286; gdt40@cox.net

OKC/SAR Website: http://okssar.comojo.com; Questions, please contact Glenn Lee (405)216-3388

OKC-SAR Color Guard Commander Henry Baer Ill, welcomes inquiries from members if they would like to join the Color Guard. For more information contact Commander Baer at 405-720-2909.

OKC/SAR on Facebook: facebook.com/okcsar; for more information: Michael Sanford @ (405) 445-9415

Articles, suggestions & news for the OKC/SAR Sentinel are encouraged & may be submitted to Patrick Cowan, Editor; (405)755-7200, or email, pcowan@cox.net



Color Guard members at last year's Wreaths Across America.
Commander Henry Baer III, reports this year Color Guard members who were able to attend were Terry Handley, Bob Ives, Steve Lake, Al Lankford, Ron Schrouf and Bob Thomas. Thanks to all of our Color Guard members for their time and dedication



The OK Christmas Chorale entertained OKC/SAR members and guests at the December dinner meeting with Christmas Carols & patriotic music. From left to right, Bernie Buchenau, Calvin Moser, fellow OKC-SAR Compatriot Bob Ives, (who arranged the program) and Jevon Wright. Thanks Compatriot Bob Ives for a great Christmas program.

From the desk of Robert R. Thomas, Chapter Registrar: We now have 128 members; there are 3 new applications.

HELP YOUR CHAPTER GROW: Do you have a son, grandson, brother or male family member or friend who may be interested in making application for membership in SAR? Contact Robert Thomas, Chapter Registrar (405-737-6181) rbjthomas@sbcglobal.net; and Wayne Nash (405-844-4740)pnwnash@sbcglobal.net, who are available to assist in the genealogy, research and locating necessary documents.